
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 

 
TO:         Area News 
 
REPORTED BY:   Deputy D. Coonradt 
 
APPROVED BY:  Sgt. K. Pray 
 
SUBJECT OF RELEASE:     Personal Injury Accident  
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:   Major M. Reid 
 
NAME OF SUBJECT(S):   Paul E. Gibeau, Wendie L. Collins 
 
ADDRESS:            Plattsburgh, NY and Dannemora, NY 
 
AGE/SEX:             96/M and 22/F 
 
NARRATIVE:       On July 20th, 2018, at approximately 4:22 PM, Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputies 
responded to a two car personal injury accident at the intersection of State Route 374 and Wallace Hill 
Extension in the town of Plattsburgh.  Wendie Collins was traveling east on State Route 374 and Paul 
Gibeau was traveling north on Wallace Hill Extension.  Gibeau allegedly failed to yield the right of way to 
Collins traveling on Route 374 and failed to stop at the stop sign on Wallace Hill Extension.  Gibeau’s 
vehicle struck Collins’s vehicle in the passenger side area as he crossed into the intersection.  Gibeau 
was transported to CVPH for a laceration to the arm. 
 
DISPOSITION:    At the time of press release, Gibeau was still being evaluated and Collins was expecting 
to seek medical attention for a complaint of lower back pain.  Gibeau was cited for failing to yield the 
right of way and failing to stop at a stop sign.  Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputies were assisted by New 
York State Police, District 3 Fire Department, Morrisonville Fire Department and CVPH EMS. 
 


